
Pinnacle 
Executive
Tel: Cross Hills

07739 400631
•Weddings

•Corporate & Executive 
Airport transfers

•E-class Mercedes

Open Mon-Friday
7.00am - 4.00pm

Catering available 7 days
Hot & Cold food available

Breakfast lunch & outside catering
Also fruit & veg, eggs, cold drinks, 

freshly baked produce, bread, milk & 
Aberdeen Angus beef

Proprietor: Phil Cawthorne
Tel: 07833 935 473

the
 family pantry

Andrew Preston
 Painter & Decorator

   ■ Interior
     & Exterior
   ■ Free
     Estimates

T: 01535 637678
M: 07866 536845

E: painterpreston@hotmail.co.uk

Mark Greenwood
Joiner & Building Contractor
Tel: 01535 637668

All types of Joinery &
Building work undertaken 

PCR
Property Care & Repair 

11 Hazel Grove Road, Sutton-in-Craven, 
North Yorkshire, BD20 7QT. Email: 

mark.greenwood3@tiscali.co.uk

R. MULLOY
COKE & COAL 
MERCHANT

also

NEW LAITHE 
GARAGE
Main Street

Sutton-in-Craven

Tel: Cross Hills
633135

S E R V I C I N G
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The Guy 
Competition

It was great to see so many entries 
for the Guy competition. Well done 
to all entrants and thankyou to Sheila 
Harrison who had the hard job of 
Judging.

1st Prize – Harrison Simons
2nd Prize – Daisy Child

3rd Prize – George Robertson
Runners-up – 

in no particular order
Emma Simons, Jonathan Town
Jemma Persons , M Rolph Hatty 

& Becky Meakin
Christine Young - Events Co-ordinator 

Sutton Village Committee  

Bonfire and Fireworks Display

Finally we owe a huge debt of 
gratitude to Mr Leonard Thompson 
and his family who have again lent 
us his field free of charge, and to 
the band of  UNPAID volunteers 
that gave their time and worked so 
hard. Thank you also to all those 
who entered the Guy competition, 
and to Sheila Harrison who had the 
unenviable job of judging it.

REMEMBER - Next year’s, and all 
future year’s bonfires are in jeopardy. 
We need your views and your help.

Sutton Village Committee

The good news – the event was 
enjoyed by over 3000 people, and 
the rain stopped – eventually! The 
bad news – the event was not a 
success financially, losing in the 
region of £2,600. The fireworks 
alone cost over £3,500, and the 
additional costs of safety fencing, 
ambulance, lighting, toilets, PA etc 
were over £2,500. All this money 
has to be raised by the Village 
Committee, which has no financial 
backing or underwriting from the 
Council or any other source. 

THE WHOLE FUTURE OF THE 
BONFIRE AND FIREWORK 
DISPLAY IS IN DOUBT.
• We need help – our band of 
volunteers are stretched to the limit 
providing a safe, fun environment. 
If you could give an hour or two on 
the day before, on the day, or the day 
after, let David or Christine know on 
636639. Any and all help is greatly 
appreciated.

• Dig deep into your pockets at 
the gate. Despite some generous 
contributions the average donation 
was 41p (yes forty one pence!) per 
person. 

We need to know your views – do 
you want the Bonfire to continue? 
Pass your views on to any member 
of the Village Committee, or post a 
message in the Forum on the Sutton 
in Craven Village website.

Officers of Sutton 
Village Committee
Chairman: David Harrison-Young
35 Hazel Grove Road, Tel 07841 011890 
Vice-Chairman: Jacky Dickinson
11 Rowan Garth, Tel 633008
Treasurer: Garry Petersen
22 High Street, Tel 637160
Secretary: Val Wolff
35 Ash Grove, Tel 630617
News Editor: Garry Petersen 
22 High Street, Tel 637160
Events Co-ordinator: Christine Young 
35 Hazel Grove Road, Tel 636639
Bar Manager: Christine Young 
35 Hazel Grove Road, Tel 636639

 Visit the Sutton village website at www.sutton-in-craven.org.uk



Pinnacle Taxis
Tel: Cross Hills

01535 631700
Local friendly service
Airports & Contracts

Lady Driver

WITH 
DAVID’S 
DISCOS

SUTTON VILLAGE COMMITTEE
ARE PROUD TO PRESENT... THE DYNAMIC DUO

CLEAR THE TABLES... 
WE’RE GONNA LET LOOSE!

31ST DECEMBER 2008

ALL ENQUIRIES
RING CHRISTINE ON (01535) 636639

FOR OUR NEW YEAR’S 
EVE PARTY!

Emmott 
& Bradley

Bay Horse
Ellers Road, Sutton-in-Craven

Tel: 01535 632219
TUESDAY

★ Bingo Night ★
THURSDAY

★ Quiz Night ★

R. Clark - 01535 652918
A. Bowness - 01535 633488

Sutton Playgroup
South Craven Baptist Church

Hall, Holme Lane
Sessions; Mon, Wed, Thurs,

Fri, 9.00 am - 11.30 am
Fri, extended to 1.00 pm for

Pre-Schoolers only
All 3 & 4 year olds eligible for
Four FREE sessions per week

Successfully OFSTED inspected
PLA Accredited

Phone Rachel for further details 635490 
or feel free to call in and see us

How can we help?
Wills • Conveyancing

Family Law • Personal Injury
T: 01756 799000

Bungalow, Playa 
de las Americas
Sleeps 2/4 people, 
additional young 
children considered. 

Shared pool. Private patio. Sun roof. 
Very close to beach and all amenities. 
From £250 pw based on 2 adults.

Gilly: 01535 633318

David’s Discos
Wide variety of music - 50’s to Modern Chart, 
Reasonable Rates, Full Sound-to-Light Show, 
Bubble, Mini Foam, Low Fog and Haze Effects

Full Public Liability Insurance and P.A.T. Tested

Full Karaoke Package available!
For all occasions - 
Weddings, Birthdays, 
Celebrations and 
Kids’ Parties!

Tel 01535 636639
Mobile 07841 011890

St Thomas’ 
Church
Sunday 14th December at 
4.00pm.

The Journey to Bethlehem
This outdoor presentation of the nativity 
story starts outside the Bay Horse, 
Sutton at 4 pm and makes its way to 
Sutton Park for the stable scene. Mulled 
wine and mince pies served afterwards 
at South Craven Baptist Church.

This event has been organised by The 
Crosshills and District Fellowship of 
Churches. Services at St Thomas’ Church 
Sunday 21st December at 6.00pm 
- Christingle Service.

A service for all members of the family 
Christmas Eve at 6.30pm - Carol Service 
a traditional service of readings and 
carols

Christmas Eve at 11.30pm -  
Midnight Communion
Christmas Day at 10.30am -
Family Communion 

Sutton Amateurs
Present the 2008 Pantomime:

Sleeping Beauty 
At the Village Hall, Main Street, Sutton in Craven.

Wednesday 3rd December to
Saturday 6th December 2008 

at 7.15pm. Saturday Matinee 2.15pm.
Tickets are £5.50 Adults £4.50 Concessions. 

Buy 4 tickets to the same performance £18.00, save £4.00

Retired Men’s Forum
The Forum is now looking forward to 
our annual Christmas Luncheon on 
the 3rd of December at the Coniston 
Hall Hotel. This is proving very popular 
in that we have taken bookings from 
110 people ( members and wives). The 
cost for the event has been subsidised 
by the generous legacy from the late 
Duncan Clough. Since the start of the 
new session in the October, we have 

welcomed nine new members to our 
Tuesday morning meetings at South 
Craven Baptist Church at 9.30am. This 
is all very encouraging and we would 
be very happy to receive many more. 
So please come down soon, and I 
(Eric Ainsworth) will be on the door to 
welcome you.

Alternatively call me on 01535 630266 
for information about what we do.

Eric Ainsworth

Gardening 
Services

Needing some help to keep 
the garden under control and 
looking lovely. Small or Large, 
call me for a meeting to assess 

your needs and wishes for a 
regular gardening service.

Tel: 01535 637160

Sutton Village Hall - Table Top Sales
Table Top Sales at Sutton Village Hall on the following dates:
21st Dec 2008,         18th Jan 2009,      22nd Feb 2009
15th March 2009,    19th April 2009     17th May 2009 
and every 3rd Sunday right through the year. No need to worry about the rain,we 
do it indoors. For table bookings please ring Garry on 01535 637160 
Sellers allowed entry at 8am, Hall open for Buyers at 9am till 12am.
Refreshments available from the Hall Café, come down for Breakfast.

Emmott 
& Bradley

   David Brook
Funeral Service

Chapel of Rest,
Keighley Road, Cowling

For personal 24 hour service

contact:

R. Clark - 01535 652918
A. Bowness - 01535 633488

Serving the South Craven villages for 
over 35 years

NAFD Prepayment scheme available

FEW TICKETS REMAINING (New Year’s Eve)

Aerobics Classes
Sutton Village Hall (Mondays)

6.30pm Bums and Tums
7.30pm Aerobics

Steeton Church Hall (Thursdays)
7.15pm Bums and Tums

8.15 pm Aerobics
Just come along and join in.

Rachael Collins Instructor

Tel: 01535 652169

Sutton Village Hall 
Are you thinking of celebrating an 
important event in the 2009, and are 
looking for a venue for where this 
celebration can be held? Look no further, 
Sutton Village Hall in Sutton in Craven 
might be available on the date that you 
require. What can we offer you? A large 
hall with superb toilets and a disabled 
toilet, a bar and bar room, another room 
which is often used for serving food, 
and a large catering style kitchen. All you 
would need is a disco and / or a band, 
some decorations and you could have a 
great party.

To view the hall, or to check on 
availability and pricing please call Garry 
on 01535 637160.

TEA DANCES
Held at Sutton-in-Craven Village Hall 
every Thursday Afternoon 2pm to 4pm.

Special Christmas Dance
on Thursday 18th December
1.30 to 4pm. Come to this Special 
Dance and also every Thursday 
Afternoon, costs £1.50 and includes 
refreshments and a raffl e.
Dancing starts again after the Christmas 
break on Thursday the 8th of January 2009

Chairman’s Message
As 2008 draws to a close I would 
like to say a Big Thankyou to all the 
Committee and the Volunteer helpers 
who have worked so hard all year at 
the many events we do. I wish all the 
Committee, Volunteers and all the 
Villagers a Very Merry Christmas and 
a Happy New Year.

David Harrison-Young 
Chairman - Sutton Village Committee



AIRE VALLEY
Glass

Manufacturers
of quality made
to measure
PVCu windows,
doors and
conservatories

PERSONAL,
FRIENDLY & MORE 
IMPORTANTLY AN 
HONEST SERVICE 
ASSURED

FOR A FREE
    COMPETITIVE
       QUOTE PHONE:

01535 634788 or 632690
Fax: 01535 636775
or visit our showroom

BRIDGE ROAD,
SUTTON-IN-CRAVEN, KEIGHLEY

Bob & Chris Young
Estimates without obligation

WEST LANE GARAGE
ICI APPROVED BODY SHOP

RE-SPRAYING • ACCIDENT REPAIRS
PROMPT SERVICE

WEST LANE
SUTTON-IN-CRAVEN, KEIGHLEY

Tel: Cross Hills 636906
Mobile: 07879 492752

NEED A
PLUMBER ???

“No Job Too Small”

Bathroom Specialist
For a Reliable & Friendly 

Service Call Jason on
01535 636380 or

07944 959460

Planning
Permission

Plans drawn and submitted 
for Local Authority Approval.

15 years experience
For FREE and FRIENDLY 

advice please call Richard on 
01535 630332
07513 519945

Harry McClennon
Builder and Property Repairer
28 Hall Drive, Sutton-in-Craven
Keighley BD20 7NH

Tel: 01535 631457
Mobile: 07906 607916
All aspects of building undertaken
Interior and exterior walling • pointing 
plastering • window replacement
crazy paving • stone fireplaces
fencing • patios etc. 

J. BOOKER
ROOFING CONTRACTOR
Slating • Tiling • Built-up Felt 

Roofing • Also VELUX Windows

Tel: 01535 637063
Mobile: 07774 223891

A. Spark
E L E C T R I C A L

I N S T A L L A T I O N

24 WALKER CLOSE
GLUSBURN • BD20 8PW

TELEPHONE: 01535 635212
MOBILE: 07976 238129

Sutton Post Office
and News
Chris & Vivien Hotte
Business Open Mon-Sat

Shop: 6.15am to 1pm & 2pm to
5.30pm Mon to Fri. Sat 6.30am to 12.30pm

Post Office: 9am to 1pm & 2pm to
5.30 pm. Sat closes at 12.30

A wide range of Post Office Services.
Newspapers & Magazines delivered to your door 
Monday to Saturday. Gifts, Cards & Wrappings 

for all of those special occasions. 
Sweets, Snacks, Drinks and Tobacco.

Luan
Landscapes
•Design
•Build
•Maintain

Sutton-in-Craven
T: 07852 927482
E: luanroberts@gmail.com

SUTTON PHARMACYSUTTON PHARMACY
47 Main Street,

Sutton-in-Craven
• Healthcare Advice
• FREE Prescription,

Collection & Delivery Service

Tel :  01535 633126
SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL 

INDEPENDENT PHARMACY 

Sutton Village Committee
Christmas Lights

Sutton Village Committee is pleased to announce 
that our Street Lamp Christmas Decorations will 

be switched on Friday the 28th November giving a 
festive feel to Sutton for everyone.

David Harrison-Young - Chairman
Sutton Village Committee 

MEATLOAF COMES TO SUTTONMEATLOAF COMES TO SUTTON

Another sell out party night 
with The No. 1 Tribute to Meat 
Loaf. The show was awesome, a 
fantastic performance, a show to 
remember! Complete with lightshow 
& pyrotechnics followed by music 
from David’s Discos, the night was 
a complete success. But the night 
would not be possible without the 
hard work put in by the Village 
Committee Members and friends of 
the committee, who all work for Free 

to ensure everyone has a great night. 
So a big thankyou to everyone who 
gave their time, and we look forward 
to another party night with Meat Loaf 
in the future.

The performance was filmed at the 
Village Hall and can be viewed online

 @ www.meatloaf.org 
and clicking ‘Audio Samples’.

Christine Young - Events Co-Ordinator 
Sutton Village Committee

Sutton Village Committee

Christine Young of Sutton Village Committee with Meatloaf

Meatloaf’s Motorhome

Editor’s Message
As the Editor of the Sutton in Craven 
newsletter, I would like to offer my 
thanks to all of the advertisers in the 
newsletter. Without your support, 
our newsletter would probably not 
be in existance due to production 
and delivery costs of £1800.00 per 
annum.
TO ADVERTISE IN THE SUTTON 
NEWS CALL 01535 637160
Many thanks
Garry Petersen ( Editor)
Sutton Village Committee



Sutton Hall and Sutton Lodge
Nursing and Nursing Dementia Homes (EMI)

Cornmill Walk, Off Sutton Lane
Sutton-In-Craven BD20 7AJ

Tel 0845 603 2552
www.orchardcarehomes.com

Superior nursing homes for 
elderly people

Keighley School
of Motoring
Based in Sutton
Your local, friendly 
instructors Keith, Ritchie, 
Philip & Alan
www.keighleyschoolofmotoring.co.uk

637233 or 07776 308932

KH PROPERTY 
REPAIRS

Plumbing, Tiling, Exterior Painting
Gutters cleaned, repaired or replaced

Wall & Floor Tiling
Drains unblocked

Gardens maintained
Small odd jobs

01535 630255
07777 610024

Green Builders
For all types of building works

Professional and reliable service

Free estimates and advice
Insurance jobs welcome

Tel: 01535 637830
Mobile: 07976 963671

J.A. Green, The Pines, Carrhead Lane, 
Cowling, West Yorkshire, BD22 0LD

Exclusive Eventz
Helium Balloons

Event Co-ordination
Venue Decoration

Lighting & Equipment Hire
All @ Reasonable Prices

For Further Details Contact

(07841) 011890
Or (01535) 636639 

GAS
MARK S

Plumbing, heating &
Gas Service Engineers

Mark Atkins & Mark Brown

T: 01535 636916
M: 07821 375771
M: 07946 850533

233966

Unit 2, Railway Goods Yard,
Cross Hills, Keighley, BD20 7DS 

Tel: 01535 634449

We are 
here

*

Sutton Village Committee 
Are proud to Present - Back by Popular Demand 

THE GREAT PRETENDER
Mercury & May 

Tickets £17.50 including Party food platter
All Enquires ring Christine on (01535) 636639

Sponsored by Graham @ H. B. Clark
The Queen Party Night is a Sell Out and all Pre-Ordered Tickets must be 

collected by 9th January 2009.

If you have pre-ordered tickets and know you will not require them please 
let us know by 24th December to enable people on the waiting list a chance 

to come to this fantastic night.

Sutton-in-Craven 
Cricket Club
The end of the season has been and passed 
with the last three games out of four been 
rained off, in fact the weather has been a 
major influence all season, two Saturdays 
were a complete washout with no games 
played in the whole of the craven league, 
despite the weather the 1st XI finished 
safe in the second division and the 2nd XI 
finished just below mid table of the fifth 
division. Both the senior teams hope to 
improve on their current standings and 
follow the example of the excellent efforts 
of the junior teams.  A special note Amjid 
Hussain who plays for the Under 15 Junior 
Team was awarded the League player of 
the year for his age group, a feat that no 
other junior has achieved in the club before 
well done Amjid.
The annual presentation night took place 
on Friday 14th November where not only 
the club awards were given, the ClubMark 
Certifi cate, which the club achieved earlier 
this year,  was presented by Vanessa 
Themistocleous,  School Sports Coordinator 
from South Craven School to the Club 
President Clifford Gill and the three junior 
team captains, Chris Williams, Simon Todd 
and S Wood from the U13 team. Vanessa 
Themistocleous also presented the club 
trophy’s. Well done to all the winners. On 
Friday 21st November the club held its 
AGM at the Senior Citizens Rest Centre 
where the club chairman outlined what 
has been a very busy year both on and off 
the fi eld. A lot has been achieved down at 
the ground where maintaining the current 
pavilion buildings will hopefully see them 
last until the new build project kicks in, the 
clubs infrastructure has had a complete 
overhaul and several key documents were 
adopted by the club, a formal agreement 
was reached with South Craven School 
which forms better community links, eight 
local Junior Schools attended a quick 
cricket festival which proved to be a great 
success and will hopefully be repeated next 
year.  We have made a good start this year 
and as chairman would like to express my 
gratitude to all those who have supported 
the club over the last year especially the 
sponsors, your fi nancial support and 
generosity is very much appreciated and 
the club look forward to your continued 
support again next year. Thank you also 
to all the volunteers who help with the 
various tasks that is essential to running 
a cricket club your help is also very much 
appreciated.

Thank You 
Stuart Robinson - Chairman

Parish Council 
- Housing
Although Craven’s 
involvement with the 
Leeds City Region Growth 
point has ended we need 
to pursue Craven District 
Councils agreement to 
review its house-building 
policies.
We want Craven 
District to readdress its 
CORE STRATEGY and 
LOCAL DEVELOPMENT 
FRAMEWORK to reduce the 
ruinous impact proposed 
number of new build 
homes, and the percentage 
allocation to South Craven 
would have.

250 homes across Craven, 
year on year until 2026 is too 
many, and South Craven’s 
allocation of 26% of those is 
too higher percentage.
We believe the previously 
Government agreed figure 
of 180 homes, year on 
year would be acceptable 
and a South Craven 
percentage of thereof 
nearer 15% less catastrophic 
to our individual local 
communities.

It is imperative that the 
infrastructure is addressed 
upfront before considering 
any further development. 
As a result of the recent 
significant public interest 
regarding the Leeds City 

Region Growth Point Bid, 
the Craven District Planning 
Team are considering 
holding an event where 
members of the public can 
drop in and discuss issues 
relating to the Councils Local 
Development Framework 
(LDF). 
Please keep checking notice 
boards, shop windows and 
websites for details on this 
forth coming event. 
Following notification of 
the revised housing figures 
for the Craven District and 
the proposed geographical 
distribution of housing 
across the District, Sutton-
in-Craven Parish Council will 
organise a Public Meeting.

Cross Hills Football Club
As I sit contemplating what to write for the 
December issue of the “Village News” I can 
see the volunteers and members  of Sutton 
Village Committee building the Bonfi re 
for the evening celebration of Guy Fawkes 
Night, so you will guess the  date is the 2nd 
of November. 
The season is well under way, and at this 
point both senoir sides are languishing in the 
bottom half of their respective divisions of 
the Lancashire League. After loosing some 
key players early in the season we  are on a 
re-building programme. 
Both sides are mainly fi lled with young 
talent who are still coming to terms with 
the standards of football at this level. It is 
not all doom and gloom however, from the 
positive comments coming from our loyal 
supporters, it is obvious that if we can keep 
these lads together for a season or two, they 

will become a force to be reckoned with 
in the future. Their football is very positive 
and good to watch and is only being 
overpowered by more mature and physically 
stronger opponents. Only time change this, 
so keep at it lads, your day will come soon. 
Both Junior sides, who play on a Sunday, 
have started very well and are producing 
some excellent football. I would recommend 
a visit to watch these youngsters, you will 
not be disappointed. Well that’s it for 2008, 
the fi nal report and Christmas is on the 
horizon. Where does the time go? As I stress 
at the end of every report, please give us a 
visit and join the thousands of supporters 
who fl ock to Sutton Fields every Saturday. 
The more the merrier and I change the tea 
bag at regular intervals.
A Happy Christmas and peaceful New Year 
to all ”Sutton Villagers”.

All the best - Barry Pearce (Chairman)

Christmas Carol Service
The Christmas Carol Service will be held in 
Sutton Park on Saturday 6th December at 
5.30pm. The Christmas tree lights will be 
switched on and the C of E School will be 
performing carols. The Jubilee Pavilion will 
be open serving drinks and mince pies. All 
proceeds go to the School. 

The Pavilion opening hours form November 
to March 2pm-4pm Tuesdays, Thursdays and 
10am -1pm on Sundays.

The Parish Council would like to take this 
opportunity to thank its entire staff for all 
their hard work. 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!
❄❄❄❄❄❄❄❄❄❄❄❄❄❄❄

★★★★★★Village Clean up★★★★★★
Sutton Parish Council are organising a Village Clean Up lead by your local Park 
Keeper, Mark Hough. We need your help! Have you got a couple of hours to spare 
for a good cause? Anyone interested in helping please meet at the Main Park Gates 
on Saturday 21st February at 10:00am (weather permitting).
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